


 

 

 
 

 

 

April 7, 2022 

 

 
The Honorable Ken Calvert  

United States Senate House of Representatives 

2205 Rayburn Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

RE:  Support Community Project Funding for I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension 

 

Dear Congressman Calvert: 

 

On behalf of the City of Menifee, I am writing to lend our support for the Riverside County Transportation 

Commission’s (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for $3 million to help complete the 

final design of the Interstate (I) 15 Express Lanes Southern Extension (project).  RCTC, in partnership 

with the California Department of Transportation, is conducting preliminary engineering and 

environmental studies to support an Environmental Impact Report and Environmental Assessment 

(EIR/EA) for the proposed project. 

  

The I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension project extends from Cajalco Road in Corona, through 

Temescal Valley, to Main Street in Lake Elsinore for a length of 15.8 miles. The project will add express 

lanes in each direction to extend the existing I-15 Express Lanes and will add auxiliary lanes at the south 

end of the project.  Once built, the project would improve traffic operations, expand travel choices through 

carpooling and mass transit, increase travel time reliability, and improve air quality. Implementation of 

project will further expand the Riverside Express Lanes network and southern California express lanes 

network.  

  

Not only is the Inland Empire the fastest growing region in California and the fifth fastest growing in the 

country, it is also the thoroughfare for goods traveling from the Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach to 

the rest of the country. As you know, many in our region compete with goods movement for limited space 

on our roadways each day to get to work. If awarded, this funding will bolster mobility choice for residents 

and support economic development. 

  

The pre-construction, design, and construction represent an estimated $600 million investment and will 

provide a cost-effective mobility solution that will significantly benefit the residents and businesses of 

Riverside County. 

  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Phillip Southard, Public Information and Legislative 

Affairs Officer, Office of the City Manager at (951) 723-3873 or psouthard@cityofmenifee.us. 

mailto:psouthard@cityofmenifee.us
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Sincerely, 

 
Bill Zimmerman 

Mayor 



 

 
County Administrative Center  ●  Fifth Floor  ●  4080 Lemon Street  ●  Riverside, California 92501 

Internet – Http://www.countyofriverside.us 

Board of Supervisors 
 District 1  Kevin Jeffries, Vice Chair  
  951-955-1010 

 District 2 Karen Spiegel 
  951-955-1020 

 District 3 Chuck Washington 
  951-955-1030 

 District 4 V. Manuel Perez 
  951-955-1040 

 District 5 Jeff Hewitt, Chair 
  951-955-1050 

April 5, 2022 

 

The Honorable Ken Calvert  

United States House of Representatives 

2205 Rayburn Building 

Washington, DC 20515  

 

Subject: Support Community Project Funding for I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension 

 

Dear Representative Calvert: 

 

On behalf of the Riverside County Board of Supervisors, I write to lend our support for the Riverside County 

Transportation Commission’s (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for $3 million to help complete the 

final design of the Interstate (I) 15 Express Lanes Southern Extension (project).  RCTC, in partnership with the 

California Department of Transportation, is conducting preliminary engineering and environmental studies to support 

an Environmental Impact Report and Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) for the proposed project. 

  

The I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension project extends from Cajalco Road in Corona, through Temescal Valley, 

to Main Street in Lake Elsinore for a length of 15.8 miles. The project will add express lanes in each direction to 

extend the existing I-15 Express Lanes and will add auxiliary lanes at the south end of the project.  Once built, the 

project would improve traffic operations, expand travel choices through carpooling and mass transit, increase travel 

time reliability, and improve air quality. Implementation of project will further expand the Riverside Express Lanes 

network and southern California express lanes network.  

  

Not only is the Inland Empire the fastest growing region in California and the fifth fastest growing in the country, it 

is also the thoroughfare for goods traveling from the Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach to the rest of the country. 

As you know, many in our region compete with goods movement for limited space on our roadways each day to get 

to work. If awarded, this funding will bolster mobility choice for residents and support economic development. 

  

The pre-construction, design, and construction represent an estimated $600 million investment and will provide a 

cost-effective mobility solution that will significantly benefit the residents and businesses of Riverside County.  

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Riverside County Executive Officer, Jeff Van 

Wagenen, at (951) 955-1100 or JVanWagnen@rivco.org. 

 

Thank you very much for your support and leadership on this important issue. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jeff Hewitt 

Chairman, Riverside County Board of Supervisors   

http://www.countyofriverside.us/
mailto:JVanWagnen@rivco.org


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 8, 2022 
 
The Honorable Ken Calvert  
United States Senate House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn Building 
Washington, DC 20515  
 
Subject:  Community Project Funding Request for I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
On behalf of the Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC), I write to request $3 million in Community Project 
Funding (CPF) to help complete the final design of the Interstate (I) 15 Express Lanes Southern Extension (Project). RCTC, 
in partnership with the California Department of Transportation, is conducting preliminary engineering and environmental 
studies to support an Environmental Impact Report and Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) for the proposed Project. 
  
The I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension Project extends from Cajalco Road in Corona, through Temescal Valley, to Main 
Street in Lake Elsinore for a length of 15.8 miles. The Project will add express lanes in each direction to extend the existing 
I-15 Express Lanes and will add auxiliary lanes at the south end of the Project. Once built, the Project would improve traffic 
operations, expand travel choices through carpooling and mass transit, increase travel time reliability, and improve air 
quality. Implementation of the Project will further expand the Riverside Express Lanes network and southern California 
express lanes network.  
  
Not only is the Inland Empire the fastest growing region in California and the fifth fastest growing in the country, it is also 
the thoroughfare for goods traveling from the Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach to the rest of the country. As you know, 
many in our region compete with goods movement for limited space on our roadways each day to get to work. If awarded, 
this funding will bolster mobility choice for residents and support economic development. 
  
The pre-construction, design, and construction represent an estimated $600 million investment and will provide a  
cost-effective mobility solution that will significantly benefit the residents and businesses of Riverside County. 
  
Please accept our sincere appreciation for your years of support for transportation mobility in Riverside County, including 
the funding for the Smart Freeway Pilot Project that you recently secured. If you have questions regarding this request, 
please contact me at (951) 787-7141. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Anne Mayer 
Executive Director 



 

Bobby Spiegel, PRESIDENT | CEO 
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The Honorable Ken Calvert       April 7, 2022 
United States Senate House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn Building 
Washington, DC 20515  
 
Subject: Support Community Project Funding for I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension 
 

Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
On behalf of CORONA Chamber of Commerce, I am writing to lend our support for the 
Riverside County Transportation Commission’s (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) 
request for $3 million to help complete the final design of the Interstate (I) 15 Express 
Lanes Southern Extension (project).  RCTC, in partnership with the California Department of 
Transportation, is conducting preliminary engineering and environmental studies to 
support an Environmental Impact Report and Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) for the 
proposed project. 
  
The I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension project extends from Cajalco Road in Corona, 
through Temescal Valley, to Main Street in Lake Elsinore for a length of 15.8 miles. The 
project will add express lanes in each direction to extend the existing I-15 Express Lanes 
and will add auxiliary lanes at the south end of the project.  Once built, the project would 
improve traffic operations, expand travel choices through carpooling and mass transit, 
increase travel time reliability, and improve air quality. Implementation of project will 
further expand the Riverside Express Lanes network and southern California express lanes 
network.  
  
Not only is the Inland Empire the fastest growing region in California and the fifth fastest 
growing in the country, it is also the thoroughfare for goods traveling from the Ports of Los 
Angeles and Long Beach to the rest of the country. As you know, many in our region 
compete with goods movement for limited space on our roadways each day to get to work. 
If awarded, this funding will bolster mobility choice for residents and support economic 
development. 
  
The pre-construction, design, and construction represent an estimated $600 million 
investment and will provide a cost-effective mobility solution that will significantly benefit 
the residents and businesses of Riverside County. 
  
For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact me directly.  
  
Sincerely, 
CORONA Chamber of Commerce 
 
 
Bobby Spiegel 
President|CEO 
CORONA Chamber 
904 E 6th Street, CORONA, CA 92879  
Off: 951-CHAMBER (951-242-6237) 
Cell/Text: 951-733-1836 
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April 7, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Ken Calvert  
United States Senate House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Subject: Support Community Project Funding for I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension 
 
 
Dear Congressman Calvert: 
  
On behalf of the Western Riverside Council of Governments (WRCOG), I am writing to lend our support for 
the Riverside County Transportation Commission’s (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for 
$3 million to help complete the final design of the Interstate (I) 15 Express Lanes Southern Extension 
(project).  RCTC, in partnership with the California Department of Transportation, is conducting preliminary 
engineering and environmental studies to support an Environmental Impact Report and Environmental 
Assessment (EIR/EA) for the proposed project. 
  
The I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension project extends from Cajalco Road in Corona, through 
Temescal Valley, to Main Street in Lake Elsinore for a length of 15.8 miles. The project will add express 
lanes in each direction to extend the existing I-15 Express Lanes and will add auxiliary lanes at the south 
end of the project.  Once built, the project would improve traffic operations, expand travel choices through 
carpooling and mass transit, increase travel time reliability, and improve air quality. Implementation of project 
will further expand the Riverside Express Lanes network and southern California express lanes network.  
  
Not only is the Inland Empire the fastest growing region in California and the fifth fastest growing in the 
country, it is also the thoroughfare for goods traveling from the Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach to the 
rest of the country. As you know, many in our region compete with goods movement for limited space on 
our roadways each day to get to work. If awarded, this funding will bolster mobility choice for residents and 
support economic development. 
  
The pre-construction, design, and construction represent an estimated $600 million investment and will 
provide a cost-effective mobility solution that will significantly benefit the residents and businesses of 
Riverside County.  Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at (951) 405-6710 or at cgray@wrcog.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Christopher Gray 
Deputy Executive Director 

 

 

Western Riverside Council of Governments 

 

Christopher Gray

http://www.wrcog.us/
mailto:cgray@wrcog.us


 
 
 
 
April 5, 2022 
 
The Honorable Ken Calvert  
United States Senate House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn Building 
Washington, DC 20515  
 
Subject: Support Community Project Funding for I-15 Express Lanes Southern 

Extension 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
On behalf of City of Temecula, I am writing to lend our support for the Riverside County 
Transportation Commission’s (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for $3 
million to help complete the final design of the Interstate (I) 15 Express Lanes Southern 
Extension (project).  RCTC, in partnership with the California Department of 
Transportation, is conducting preliminary engineering and environmental studies to 
support an Environmental Impact Report and Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) for 
the proposed project. 
  
The I-15 Express Lanes Southern Extension project extends from Cajalco Road in 
Corona, through Temescal Valley, to Main Street in Lake Elsinore for a length of 15.8 
miles. The project will add express lanes in each direction to extend the existing I-15 
Express Lanes and will add auxiliary lanes at the south end of the project.  Once built, 
the project would improve traffic operations, expand travel choices through carpooling 
and mass transit, increase travel time reliability, and improve air quality. Implementation 
of project will further expand the Riverside Express Lanes network and southern 
California express lanes network.  
  
Not only is the Inland Empire the fastest growing region in California and the fifth fastest 
growing in the country, it is also the thoroughfare for goods traveling from the Ports of 
Los Angeles and Long Beach to the rest of the country. As you know, many in our region 
compete with goods movement for limited space on our roadways each day to get to 
work. If awarded, this funding will bolster mobility choice for residents and support 
economic development. 
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The pre-construction, design, and construction represent an estimated $600 million 
investment and will provide a cost-effective mobility solution that will significantly benefit 
the residents and businesses of Riverside County. 
  
For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact me at (951) 506-5100 or 
aaron.adams@temeculaca.gov 

  
Sincerely,  

 
Aaron Adams 
City Manager, City of Temecula  
 
 
cc:  Temecula City Council 




